11th Jenuary, 1982

To all Haemophilia Centre Directors
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Dear Colleague.

You are no doubt aware that at least 4 commercial companies are
about to introduce:-preparatians of factor VIII and possibly factor IX
that have been processed in an attempt to reduca the .risk of tranamitting
hepatitis B and ‘non-A non-8. As e products have been:
subjected to 8 hset treatmen

oF the bulk of Fibrinogen b -
E-propiolectone and UV -1igh{ or differential adsorpitdpn-slution may be

used. Although initi uction batches may have beemr
infectivity by injdcting them into chimpanzees it is unlikely
ranutacturers wil] be able to guarantee this form of quality cohtrol for
2ll Ffuture batcheg. It is therafore very important to find out|by studies
in human baings tp what extent the infectivity of the variocus cgncentraces
has been raducea.) The most clesr cut way of doing this is by aomini
thase concentrptés to patients requiring treatment who have not been praviously
exposed to ldrge pool concentrates. Those patients are few in mmber bul a
study elong those lines is being carried out at Oxford to determine the
intectivity of ¥actor VIII concentrates produced by the Plasma Freciio
Laboratory, \Oxford and BElood Products ‘Laboraiory, Elstree. Thice s
that it is pissible to demonstrate infectivity using quite small n
areviously reated patients. It is very important alse to finc o
as possible“whether the manufecturing methods used to reduce the hep
risk has/ recsulted 1in a3 Arodnet with rwmdoed vembrd o ol o oe e d . e? o od =




